
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 

General Membership Meeting 

March 14, 2023 

 

Meeting called to order by Interim President Jerry Crider with roll call of officers. 

 

Officer/Committee reports 

Treasurers report                              General Fund             $39,966.73 

                                                         Fundraiser Fund        $197,914.27 

There are still some dues to be deposited 

M-S-P 

 

Trap- holding regular practice each Monday. Target prices will increase as targets are now $14.25 a 

case up from $9.80.  Purchase with Chambersburg to get a better price. 

If purchased at this time the estimated cost is $10,104.45 

M-S-P to purchase targets. 

 

Black Powder, Groundhog- no report. 

 

Archery- the winter league is over. They had 17 teams this year. 

 

NRA- Andy explained some things about the Red Flag Law. 

Proposed Classes- Basic pistol- April 22 and May 27th. 

                              Concealed carry- June 10th and July 22nd. 

                              Basic pistol  - August 26th. 

M-S-P to approve the dates 

He may hold a gun safety course later in the year and how to be proactive about guns.   

Their have been complaints made that because his fee is $40 per course that they are not getting a full 

course. There will be a price increase for non club members. 

 

Range- about the same shape as before, The backer boards on the 800 yard range did not get replaces as 

planned.  The trees in front of the 100 yard range at the parking area were cut down last month. 

 

New membership- No more applications will be accepted as the date to apply has passed. There were 

65 new member applications approved and 1 was rejected for not submitting the proper permit 

information as required.  They will be divided into 2 groups for initiation with the first group on 

April11th. A video about the rules for each area of the club will be made and shown to all new 

members.   

 

Old business- Shane has the parts to fix the light in the parking area but he needs a bucket truck to 

repair the lights. Will try to get done before the gun drawing on March 25th. 

 

Tickets for the June Drawing have been previewed, approved and should be printed. They will be 

mailed to all members by the end of the month. May have them ready for pick up here by March 25th. 

 

Darrel up to date on everyone for the June Drawing.  He will inventory and will order supplies in April 

and May. 

 

M-S-P to donate $2000.00 to the Hunt of a Lifetime. 



 

March Drawing- There are 2 tickets available at this time. 

 

Help is needed March 25th at 2 pm to set up tables, get food organized and set up for the gambling. 

There will be a 50/50 tickets for sale at the entrance.  Will not put the tickets in envelopes this year. 

Instead they will be numbered as they are drawn from the barrel. 

 

Shippensburg Fly Fishing Club will be holding a Kids Fishing Rodeo for kids under 15. 

The club will be donating towards the cost. Up the donation to $2,000.00 this year. 

M-S-P 

 

April 4th at 6pm there will be a Tut wrapping. 

 

Shane will need a key to get into the old garage to work on the lights. 

 

March 28th and 29th the new heating system will be installed for the indoor 22 range and kitchen. 

 

Photos from the 2023 Kids night have been hung in the old meeting room. 

 

Anyone interested in instructor course should see Andy Williams. 

 

Buy Sale and Swap-  The profit for the sale after all expenses was $710. This included the kitchen sales 

and the cost for renting tables. 

 

Is it possible to have a business card sized care with rules and regulations on it to be given to new 

members. This is something that was done in the past. 

 

M-S-P to adjoin 

                                    


